
THE REPUBLIC OF KOREA
PERMANENT MISSION TO THE UNITED NATIONS

335 East 45th Street, New York, N.Y. 10017
Tel (212) 439-4000, Fax (212) 986-1083

Statement by H.E. Ambassador PAIK Ji Ah

Deputy Permanent Representative

Fifth Committee of the 68th Session of the General Assembly

Item 134: Proposed Programme Budget; biennium 2014-2015

28 October 2013
New York

<Check against Delivery>

Thank you, Mr. Chairman,

1. Since this is my first time to take the floor at this session, let me begin by extending

my warm congratulations to you on your assumption of the chairmanship of the 5th

Committee. I am confident that this session will achieve a fruitful outcome under your

leadership. I would like to express my sincere appreciation to the Secretary-General for

introducing the 2014/15 biennium budget proposal. My thanks also go to Mr. Carlos

Ruiz Massieu, Chairperson of the ACABQ, for presenting an informative analysis of the

budget proposal.

2. As we all know, Member States have continued to experience financial constraints

as a result of the challenging global economic situation. Likewise, the United Nations

has also been requested to tighten its budgetary discipline under these circumstances. As

such, it is now all the more pressing for the UN to implement its mandates in the most

efficient and effective manner, especially, in view of the forecast of prolonged

economic difficulties.



3. In this regard, my delegation recognizes the Secretary-General's painful exercise in

implementing the mandates under these extremely restrained circumstances. We also

appreciate his tireless efforts in exploring various ways to meet the expectation of the

membership, as shown in his foreword to the budget proposal.

Mr. Chairman,

4. With regard to the level of the next biennium budget, the Secretary-General has

proposed $5.4 billion (before recosting), despite a number of new and expanded

mandates such as Rio+20, and human rights related issues. This figure goes in line with

General Assembly resolution 67/248, and is a meaningful departure from past practices,

since the regular UN budget has doubled from $2.6 billion for the biennium 2001-2002

to $5.4 billion for 2012-2013. While commending the Secretary-General' s achievement,

the Korean Government encourages the Secretariat to further these efforts, together with

ensuring adequate and timely delivery of the mandates. Let me outline some points

which my delegation deems important for the budget proposal.

5. First, looking closely into the budget increase over the last decade, a substantial

portion is due to the recosting which has been in place for two decades. Although many

Member States do not have this sort of automatic adjustments mechanism for their

national budget, my delegation understands the necessity to adjust excessive changes of

exchange rates to some extent in the course of UN budget implementation, taking into

account the vulnerability of the UN budget on a two-year cycle to the fluctuation of

exchange rates.

6. However, as one of the main factors for an average 9.4 % increase in the regular

budget between the initial and the final approval over the last decade, recosting will no






